
 

Feedback: General Public Service Sectoral Bargaining 
Council (GPSSBC) Departmental Bargaining Chamber 
(DBC) – Presidency 
 
Facilitation meeting in terms of deadlock reached in Presidency: Partial payment - 
February 2018 overtime 
Members will recall that the issue of the partial payment of the February 2018 overtime has been long 
overdue and has been an outstanding issue on the agenda. The delay by the employer left parties 
with no other option but to invoke clause 17 of the Chamber Rules as a deadlock was reached.  
 
The facilitation meeting was scheduled for 30 July 2019 and parties could not reach a settlement. The 
PSA indicated that it reserved its rights and will look at various ways of resolving this matter, which do 
not exclude the declaring of a dispute. 
 
Members will be informed of developments. 
 
 
Ivan Fredericks 
GENERAL MANAGER 
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